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JOINT MEETING WITH THE AMERICAN SOCIETY OF CIVIL
ENGINEERS - LOS ANGELES SECTION - GEOTECHNICAL

ENGINEERING GROUP
Date: Tuesday, March 9,1999
Location: Stevens Steak House, 5332 Stevens Place, Commerce, CA
Time: Social Hour - 5:30 p.m. Dinner and Meeting -6:30 p.m.
Reservations: Call (949) 253-5924 ext. 564
Cost: $20.00 per person (students $10.00 w/ valid i.d.). Please make reservations by
Noon Monday March 8th. "'No-shows'' will be billed.
Speaker: William Goodman, Principal Geologist, NMG Geotechnical,
and
Mike Stevens, Project Engineer, Hayward Baker
Topic: Geologic Conditions and Mitigation of Liquefaction

Potential by Stone Column Ground Improvement
Beneath Proposed High School Site, Chiquita Canyon,
Orange County, California

Chiquita Canyon is located in southern Orange County in the foothills of the Santa Ana
Mountains that lie in the northern end of the Peninsular Range geomorphic province. The
canyon is occupied by Holocene alluvial sediments up to 110 feet deep. Previous work by
the California Division of Mines and Geology noted spring conditions at the site in the
early 1970s, and aerial photograph reviews indicate historic shallow groundwater
conditions. A site-specific liquefaction study was conducted for a proposed school site.
Subsurface exploration revealed a complicated layering and lensing of alluvium with
diverse lithologies. Analysis of the subsurface data indicated that liquefaction potential
exists for many of the layers beneath the site. To mitigate the potential liquefaction
impacts to the buildings, stone column ground improvement (vibro replacement method)
was designed. The lecture will review the site conditions and the rationale behind the
selected mitigation scheme.
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CHAIR’S COLUMN

Thank you everyone who participated in the Southern California Section membership survey late last year.
The responses from the survey will determine how our section is run in the next year and a half. One of the
ongoing issues faced by the leadership of the section is the location for our monthly dinner meetings.
Responses to the survey indicate that the most popular meeting location is Orange County, followed by
San Diego and the San Fernando Valley. Speakers and venues for our meetings are arranged several
months in advance, however new locations are being planned for our May, June, and July meetings. Most
locations I have contacted require prepayment and a fixed headcount several days prior to the meeting.
Therefore, it is essential that reservations are made and kept for future meetings. In order to accommodate
requests by the members for alternative meeting locations, starting with our May meeting, we will be
adopting a policy of billing no-shows and charging a premium for those that show up without a
reservation. This is the only way we will be able to operate our meetings and break even; your cooperation
will be greatly appreciated to make this a success. I am still looking for a meeting location in the San
Fernando Valley that will be suitable. Our previous meetings at the Airtel Hotel have been financial
disasters with considerable losses to the section. If anyone has a suggestion for a meeting venue in the
Valley, please contact me. I am also trying to arrange joint meetings with the San Diego Association of
Geologists and the Inland Geologic Society. If you know the officers of either of these organizations,
please contact me or Dave Seymour. Many respondents to the survey suggested great ideas for field trips,
short courses, and speakers. These suggestions have been forwarded to the appropriate committee chairs.
Thank you to those who volunteered to help with short courses, etc. I have passed your names on to the
committee chairs and you should be contacted shortly. Remember, our section is run entirely by volunteers
- it's not too late for you to help! If you have an interest in helping with a certain aspect of the Association,
please speak up, your effort will be appreciated. '

-- Wendy Schell

AGI GOVERNMENT AFFAIRS PROGRAM
SPECIAL UPDATE - EARTHQUAKE PROGRAM
REUTHORIZATION GETS UNDERWAY

On February 23rd, the House Subcommittee on Basic
Research held a hearing as the first step toward
reauthorization of the National Earthquake Hazards
Reduction Program (NEHRP). New subcommittee
chairman Rep. Nick Smith (R-MI) expressed his support
for the program and his hope to "increase authorization
funding and also increase our bang for the buck." One of the
scientists giving testimony stated that "if research can
reduce the loss from single future earthquake by as little as
10 percent, the payoff on the research investment will be as
much as a thousand times the annual research budget for
earthquake research in this country.” Two of AGI's member
societies have sent out alerts to their membership
encouraging them to express their views on NEHRP to
Congress in order to keep the legislative ball rolling to
successful enactment of a new bill.The National Earthquake
Hazards Reduction Program (NEHRP) was created by law
in 1977 as along-term, nationwide, earthquake risk

Reduction program. Member agencies in the NEHRP are
the United States Geological Survey (USGS), the National
Science Foundation (NSF), the Federal Emergency
Management Agency (FEMA), and the National Institute
of Standards and Technology (NIST). The main focus of
these agencies under NEHRP has been research and
development in areas such as the science of earthquakes,
earthquake performance of buildings and other structures,
societal impacts, and emergency response and recovery.
Congress reauthorizes NEHRP every two years, and funds
the program every year via the annual appropriations
process. The current authorization for NEHRP expires
October 1, 1999.

SPRING FIELD TRIP UPDATE

At the 9 March dinner meeting, Section Field Trip
Chairman Kim Bishop will provide us with an update on
the Section's Spring Field Trip on May 15 and 16 to the
Blackhawk Landslide and other landslide features in the
high Mojave Desert. Kim says a field trip registration sheet
most likely will be circulated with the April newsletter.




EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES

HAZARDOUS SUBSTANCES ENGINEERING
GEOLOGISTS

The Department of Toxic Substances Control is
offering an OPEN (Continuous Testing) exam for the
Hazardous Substances Engineering Geologist series.
DTSC's primary responsibilities are to regulate
hazardous waste management activities; clean up
contaminated sites; and support the development of
waste reduction, recycling, and treatment as
alternatives to land disposal of hazardous waste. DTSC
offices are located in Sacramento, Berkeley, Clovis,
Glendale, and Cypress. There currently are vacancies
for 12 geologists, primarily in Cypress, but also in
Sacramento and Berkeley. The salary range is: A -
$2868-3319B - $3283-3988 C - $3869-4702. To apply,
applicants must first compete in this exam or be a
current state employee. The last open exam was
December, 1996. To apply, complete a standard State
application (Form 678) indicating that you are
applying for the Hazardous Substances Engineering
Geologists examination. Forms may be downloaded
from the State Personnel Board's web site:
http://www.dpa.ca.gov. Send your completed form to:
Mary Ellen Lucero, Human Resources Branch, Room
4490, Department of Toxic Substances Control, P.O.
Box 806, Sacramento, CA 95812-0806. Exams will be
given ona continuous basis, as needed. The firstexams
likely will be in March/April 1999. Once your
application is received, you will be scheduled for an
interview. For more information, visit the DTSC web
site: http:/www.dtsc.ca.gov.

COMMITTEE CHAIRS Brochure only __ ZIP-A-DIP quantity __ total cost
MEMBERSHIP FIELD TRIPS Name
John Whitney Kim Bishop Address
(714) 647-0277 (213) 343-2409
To: ZIP-A-DIP, 3891 Ashford Dr. Eugene, OR 97405
LEGISLATIVE AND SHORT COURSES
REGULATORY Sue Tanges
AFFAIRS (619) 442-8022
Robert Hollingsworth
(818) ??(9@-984‘: i}?‘TJCbIgION Solutions Consuiting Geohydrologist
grover x.nelcom.com 1 1abidian . - .
PUBLICATIONS Water Water Quality Specialist
Dawn James
(805) 499-5035 Sanford L. Werner
EDITOR Registered Geologist
Stuart Michener Certified Engineering Geologist
(310) 670-9221
nsam@pachell.net or

michener@meredithboli.com

DEADLINE FOR APRIL
NEWSLETTER SUBMITTALS
IS MARCH 26TH.
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DISTRIBUTOR FOR CHANCE® HELICAL PIER®

UNDERPINNING SYSTEM
AND THE STANLEY® COMPULEVEL™

THE ONLY ENGINEERED
FOUNDATION SYSTEM
LISTED WITH THE FOLLOWING:
Building Codes:

BOCA

Report No, 94-27

ICBO

Report No. ER.5110

SBBCC1

Report No. 9504

Proven Helical Pier® Technology
Now Used For Underpinning Systems

Foundation Stabilization is accomplished with
an engineening technology used by electric

This Proven System Provides

These Benefits:

-Significently lower cost conpared

o other stabilizing methods.
*Meagurable capacity during installstion,
~Predictsbie results: known capacity n
wpexcific sotls.

-No stress on gructure during mstallation,
-Fast mstatlasuon: minitmal site prepara-
tion.

~jnstalls i limited access sreas.
~Provides suppont for failing retaming
walls,

~Can be utilized in emerpency shoring
For mare informanon on product. or how you
can become o certifisd Chance® snsealling con-
LeCTOor In Your areo consact:

ADVANCED SUPPORT TECHNOLOGY, INC.

utilities for docades:
Helical screw anchor foundation system.

{805) 250-1688

Secrvamg Southers Calloraia

ZIP" A"‘DIP Combination protractor, scales and
most sfficient apparent dip calculsiort

QOnly $4.00 each, 2-10; $3.50; 11+: $3.00; S0+: $2.50

Brochure describes ZIP-A-DIP and stratigraph.

PLEASE NOTE NEW ADDRESS BELOW!

21031 Blythe Street, Canoga Park, CA 91304
(818) 998-8178
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Stuart R. Michener
AEG Newsletter Editor
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FIRST CLASS POSTAGE

LIC. # 681416

COnstru ction Specl

! Specmlzzmg In Hzllszde Drzllmg @' Tough Htmd Exmmtzons
*Test Pits/Test Borings * Foundation Underpinning & Repair

*Caissions/Grade Beams *Slope Repau-s/l\eeompachon
*Demolition & Hauling

Friendly & Professional Service
( 818) 7 6 7—8864
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